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Dear Sirs 

I am writing to strongly oppose the proposed new Note 3 to Listing Rules 3.28 for a 

general waiver. 

An unqualified person to become a company secretary with hand-holding by a qualified 

company secretary for up to 3 years is ridiculous. 

Such proposal will not only ruin the reputation of Hong Kong but also the entire 

Chartered Secretaries who are serving the listed and private companies. 

Please treasure the reputation of Hong Kong as a renowned international finance centre. 

It has been established by the efforts of different professionals, who gained professional 

knowledge and behaved in accordance with the code of conduct under their associated 

professional bodies. 

Please kindly consider to discard the proposed new Note 3 to Listing Rules 3.28. 

 
Regards 
 
Lee Yuk Wah, ACIS, ACS 
Chartered Secretary 
HKICS membership no. 4038825 
 




